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Dear Parents/Guardians,

Welcome back! It's hard to believe that we are on the cusp
of school starting already. Although this summer was a
different kind of “break”, it still seemed to pass by quickly.
We have been very busy planning for an amazing
2020/2021 school year. I understand that all of you will be
balancing many different

things as we start the year with distance learning. We will
all work together.

Although school is starting differently this year, we are all
committed to making this a robust and successful year for
each of our Chadbourne students. Wishing all of you a
wonderful 2020/2021 school year.

Please note, although schools are closed, we maintain a
COVID-19 safe campus at school. If you are on campus
for any reason please remember to wear a mask and
follow all social distancing protocols. Remember that
due to school closures it is easiest to reach us by
email.

To be sure that we haven’t missed anyone, you will find a
summary of some of our August communications to
parents within this newsletter.

Welcome back to Chadbourne!

Kimberley
Pedrotti Principal
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UPCOMING EVENTS...
WELCOME BACK, PIONEERS!

8/26/20 — 1! Day of School!!
SEPTEMBER

September Character Trait:
CARING

9/7/20 —Labor Day (No School)

9/8/20 — SSC Meeting 6pm

CFFA Meeting 7pm
(See notification in Konstella for
ZOOM invitation link?)

9/15/20 — Back To School Night
(6pm — 7pm — over ZOOM)
Details & links to follow

OCTOBER

October Character Trait:
RESPECT

10/6/20 — SSC Meeting 6pm
CFFA Meeting 7pm

10/13/20 — ELAC Meeting
5:30pm - 6:30pm

Oct 26 - 10/30:

RED RIBBON WEEK

NOVEMBER
11/02/20 — CFFA meeting 7pm

11/11/20 — Veteran’s Day
(NO SCHOOL)

11/16/20 — 11/20/20:
Parent/Teacher Conferences
(11/17 —11/20 1:05pm dismissal
time for Grades 1 - 6)

11/23 - 11/27:Thanksgiving Break




8/17/20 Picking-up Materials and Information regarding Distance Learning

Good Afternoon
| understand many of you have questions in regards to the beginning of the school year.

1. Textbooks - If you are 2nd - 3rd you will come Thursday the 20th between 9 - 11 to get your
textbooks. (First grade are doing theirs on a different day, which they are communicating with families)
Kindergarten should have received information from the teachers in regards to Orientation and back to
school night.

4th - 6th grade are on Friday the 21st , unless you have heard differently from your teacher.

2. Chrome books - you can get one when you come for materials. Ask a staff member and they will direct
you.

3. Schedules - teachers will be reaching out to families on the 21st to invite you to a zoom meeting on the
24th which will give you more information on what to expect. (August 24th from 1-2).

4. Please be sure to email the office with any concerns, as the office will be closed to the public until
shelter in place has been lifted. We are not always onsite so that is why email is the best.

3. If you still have library books from last year please bring them back to school, and any other books you
may have.

Mrs. Pedrotti

8/17/20 Quick HOW TO instructions: See your students’ schedule once you’ve
completed the ONLINE MAZE forms

Greeting Parents,
Many of you have reached out on how to find schedule for your students. Hope following instruction will be helpful:

1> Login to portal: https://fremont.illuminatehc.com/login

2> Once logged in on left navigation bar you will see "Schedule", click on the link

B Foms
¥ Report Cards

B State Test Results

Schedule




3. On the Student Schedule page, Under schedule filter, change Display schedule for date to 8/26/2020 and hit submit
button

Student Schedule

Schedule Filter

Display 082612020
Schedule
For

Show O
Future
Terms

Your students’ teacher detail will be displayed on the right side
Hope this is helpful

Thanks
Ishaque

CFFA President (2020-21)

FUSD Protocols for Distance Learning

As we move into a new full distance learning model this year, it's important for our parents/guardians and

their families to understand and respect the legal aspects pertaining to students, teachers, and staff.
Student Confidentiality

» All students have the right to confidentiality, which extends to distance learning.
o Exception: By law, staff members are mandated reporters and required to report suspected child
abuse, as well as safety concerns related to danger of self and to others.
o To the extent possible, all students should remain in a confidential setting while viewing in-classroom
teaching.
o Per Education Code 51512, it is illegal to record teachers and/or students. This is a violation of student
and staff privacy.
= In-classroom teaching is for the personal use of the student for the sole purpose of distance learning.




» Parents/guardians and family members of early elementary students may support students as they
learn how to use online platforms to access learning.

» We ask that parents/guardians who need to communicate with their student’s teacher schedule a
meeting with the teacher so that the live instructional time can proceed without interruptions. All
teachers have identified office hours to support students and families.

Academic Integrity

» FUSD places a high value on academic integrity and honesty. Students are expected to use only the
resources and references allowed by their teachers in completing assignments and assessments.

» While collaborative work with other students is often encouraged and acceptable, students must follow
teacher directions when told to work independently.

» Students who cheat on assignments or assessments will be penalized.

Student Dress Code and Behavior

« Students should keep to the dress code as they would in a physical classroom, and avoid inappropriate
clothes during a live session.

» The District has the right to monitor behavior, identify bullying, and set expectations for good behavior
while using these platforms.

» The District may use audio or video recordings when investigating possible inappropriate behavior.

Visiting the School Site

Our school sites are closed to the public but there may be instances when the site administrator will contact
you or students to come to the site. In order to follow health and safety guidelines provided by the Alameda
County Public Health Department (ACPHD) and California Department of Public Health (CDPH), we ask that
all visitors:

o Maintain a social distance of six feet with anyone around you. In addition, we will only allow a maximum
of two visitors at a time in all school offices.

o Wear face coverings at all times. Those without a face covering will not be allowed on any school
property.

» Limit their movement on campus to the school office only. Visitors, including parents/guardians, are not
allowed to enter the school grounds or classrooms.

« Adhere to the drop off/pick up schedules for packets and assignments as determined and
communicated by each school site.

Best Practices for Students and Staff during Distance Learning

« With an eye towards these privacy issues, we have put together the following shortlist of best practices
when using distance learning platforms:
o Avoid uploading sensitive, confidential, or personally identifiable information to these platforms
whenever possible.
o Always access these platforms from the same device (e.g., designate one computer for distance
learning; do not use multiple computers or devices).
o Regularly clear your internet history, including your browsing history, cache, and cookies.
Do not share your login credentials or meeting links with anyone.
o Use an advertisement blocking program while accessing these platforms.

o



2020-21 After-School Groups:

*Young Rembrandts — Elementary Drawing -
https://www.yvoungrembrandts.com/eastbay/view-classes-enroll

*Speak Debate - ONLINE Confidence Building - jnfo@speakdebate.com

http://www.speakdebate.com/

*Kidz to Pros — After School Enrichment -
https://www.kidztopros.com/

*Cub Scout Pack 125 (Cub Master: Swaminathan Krishnamoorthy)

— chadbournepack125web@agmail.com

*Scouts BSA Troop 125 — contact: ammit ja in@yahoo.com



